




Taylorville City Tree Board Meeting 

July 22, 2014 

 

Members Present:     Also Present: 

Barb Grabner-Kerns     Eric Kahle 

Kira Propst       

Phyllis Wilson 

Alderman Budd 

 

Chairman Barb Grabner Kerns called the meeting to order on Tuesday, July 22, 2014 at 

5:02 P.M. 

 

First agenda item discussed was the request of Eric and Loretta Kahle to remove a 

crabapple tree on the boulevard at 511 E. Heights Ave.   They have offered to pay for the 

removal of the tree and to grind the stump.  Motion by Phyllis Wilson seconded by     

Kira Propst to approve the removal of the tree.     Motion carried 3-0. 

 

Second agenda item was the request of Eric and Loretta Kahle to plant a tree to 

replace the crabapple tree they are having removed on the boulevard at 511 E. Heights 

Ave.  They plan to plant a Ginko tree in the fall.  Motion by Phyllis Wilson seconded by  

Kira Propst to allow the planting of a Ginko tree.  Motion carried 3-0.  

  

Third agenda item discussed was the request of Gerald McPhillips to have a dead 

tree removed at 700 W. Vine located at the Southwest corner of Vine and Shumway.  

Motion by Phyllis Wilson seconded by Kira Propst to have the tree removed at City cost 

due to size.  Motion carried.  

 

      Fourth agenda item discussed was the vacancies on the board.  Chad Lavin 

resigned from the board which leaves two vacancies.  There was discussion on possibly 

advertising in the paper.  No action taken in this matter.  

 

     Fifth agenda item discussed was a recommended tree list.  There are no maples 

listed.  The list should be a “Living” document so it can be updated as needed.  Barb 

Grabner Kerns talked to Rene Hildebrandt from Illinois Dept. of Natural Resources, a 

forester from SIU and arborist from Ameren about the list. This list will be forwarded to 

the Street Department for approval and then brought back before this board for approval. 

 

The next Tree Board Meeting will be August 19, 2014. A past removal request from Curt 

and Laura Robinson will be revisited.  No action taken in this matter.  

 

Motion by Barb Grabner-Kerns seconded by Phyllis Wilson to adjourn.  Motion carried 

3-0.  Meeting adjourned at 5:31 P.M.  

 

 

________________________ 

Kira Propst, Secretary  
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